
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Regarding 17 Beech Hall Street, Wigan, WN6 7HX and plans to convert to HMO. Please provide 
the following:- 

1. Details of all consultations involving NACRO (offenders charity and CM Properties - 
including notes of meetings - redacted if data protection regulations. 

Attached redacted correspondence between NACRO and Wigan Council re: 17 Beech Hall 
St. Please note Wigan Council are only one of the agencies asked for comment. 

2. Written documents relating to the council's policies regarding HMO's including policies 
where planning permission is not required. 

 The HMO webpage and supplementary planning document are available below: 
 
House in multiple occupation (HMO) licence  
 

 
 
Houses in Multiple - Occupation Supplementary Planning Document 
  

 
 

 
  



 
 
 
 

3. Specific documents relating to former prisoner profile for those deemed suitable for 
residency in a HMO - if this is covered by 1, please ignore 

 

This process is managed by NACRO and the Council holds no information 
 

4. Records in relation to the decision making process - minutes of meeting, redacted if 
necessary in accordance with data regulations to include internal council communication. 

None 

 







I would very much appreciate it if you could respond within 5 working days as per the Local 
Government Agreement protocol. 
 
Please note the new email address for reply is @nacro.org.uk, the 

 is no longer in use. 
 
Thanks for your continued support in developing the Nacro CAS-2 service. 
 
 

Kind Regards 

 
 

 
 

Nacro, Concord Business Centre, Nottingham Road, Nottingham, NG7 7FF 
nacro.org.uk Twitter: @Nacro LinkedIn: Nacro  
 

To support Nacro’s charitable work, donate here. 
 

We see your future, whatever the past 

 
 

 
This e-mail and any attachments is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). 
Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail. 
Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted 
and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send 
material in response to this message by e-mail. This e-mail (whether you are the sender 
or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. 
Monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any 
time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or 
forwarding e-mails and their contents.  
______________________________________________________________________ 
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